
February 1, 2013 
Council convened for the regular monthly meeting at 8 PM at the Prompton Fire Hall.  Members attending were Mayor Stacy 
Wentzel, President Dennis Millon, Robert Mikulewicz, Brian Mikulewicz, Dale Odell, Allen Heberling, and Lynn Holl.   
 
The minutes of January 4, 2013 were read and approved unanimously by council with one correction: the repairs made to the plow 
truck were done by Lynn Holl with parts from John Bonham Road. 

Old Business 
Dale Odell talked to Nicki Roberts from FEMA.  She told him that no changes could be made to the Flood Insurance Rate Map 
(FIRM) because the review period had ended.  Dennis Millon will talk to Tony Herzog from US Representative Tom Marino’s office 
to see if he can make any headway with FEMA. 

New Business 
Dale Odell told borough council that the cinder pile is currently frozen.  Council agreed he could get dry cinders from Billy Ridd 
(delivered by Eddie Millon) if necessary. 
 
Borough tax collector Sheila Collins sent council a letter announcing that she would not be running for re-election in November.  She 
intends to finish the rest of her term which expires in January 2014.  According to Lynn Holl, Chase Holl has expressed interest in the 
job.  No one else was aware of any residents with interest in the Tax Collector job. 

Accounts Payable* 
Payee Amount Payee Amount Payee Amount 
PPL $277.41 Service Charge (Low Bal) $6.00 Dale Odell (plow wages) $86.99 
DCED (bldg permits) $4.00 Highhouse Oil $88.15 Wayne Independent $18.56 
Michael Wolfe (reimb) $19.30 Potter’s Garage $95.86 IRS (Form 944) $322.59 
PA Unemp Comp $11.39 PA Inc Tax $13.89 -- -- 
* above payments included in Treasurer’s Report; payments in italics paid from Highway Fund 
A motion was made by Brian Mikulewicz and seconded by Lynn Holl to approve all bills for payment.  Motion carried unanimously. 
Meeting adjourned.  Michael Wolfe, Secretary 


